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November 9, 2016 
 
Mr. Jason Helgerson 
Medicaid Director, Deputy Commissioner 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 
NYS Department of Health 
Corning Tower (OCP-1211) 
Albany, New York 12237 
 
Dear Mr. Helgerson: 
        
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services New York Regional Office received your request 
on November 9, 2016, to withdraw from consideration for approval, New York State Plan 
Amendment (SPA) 12-0009 relating to Health Homes – Addition of Shared Savings Component 
to Payment Methodology.   The Regional Office accepts your request and is no longer processing 
the approval of the SPA. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Joanne Hounsell at 212-616-2446. 
        
Sincerely, 

      
Michael Melendez, LMSW 
Associate Regional Administrator 
Division of Medicaid and Children's Health Operations 
 
cc: R. Deyette 
 M. Levesque 
 S. Bass 
 R. Weaver 
 J. Guhl 
 R. Holligan 
 N. McKnight 
 S. Jew 
 M. Varon 
 J. Hounsell 
 M. Lopez 




